
  

 

 
 

  
 

  

 

 

SUBJECT 
NEWSLETTER 

16TH JUNE 2025  

 

How lovely has it been to see the sunshine! 

 

OPAL AWARD 

We are delighted to announce that last week we had our Opal (Outdoor Play and Learning) audit 

and we are proud to say that we we’re awarded Platinum! Only 200 schools in the country have 

been awarded platinum. It shows how much lunchtimes are enjoyed and the fun the children have. 

Sports Day 

Sports day was a fantastic success. I would like to thank all of you who attended and for respecting 

the child and parent zones. It made the event easy to manage and importantly helped it to run 

smoothly. Thank you to all the staff and their hard work to make events like this possible. 

Cool Earth Week 

This week has been Cool Earth Week and it has been brilliant to see the learning that has taken 

place. Children have demonstrated a really secure understanding of the issues our planet faces and 

what actions can help us protect it. Thank you for joining in with our fashion show too – it was 

wonderful to have so many of you there! Again, I would like to than staff, who have gone above and 

beyond to make learning like this so memorable. 

Parking 

Building work at the Fairfield Centre is due to resume next week. We have seen a significant rise in 

parking challenges we all face. Please can I politely ask that parking is safe and considerate. Please 

ensure that local residents driveways and frontages are not blocked, and the pavement remains 

accessible to all pedestrians. This is both on Carnforth Drive, as well as the streets off this. 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Paul Prigg 
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MATHS 

Year 1 have been diving into numbers up to 100. They’ve been using part-whole models to 

partition numbers in different ways, helping them understand how numbers are made. To 

support their learning, the children used pictorial methods by drawing base 10 blocks to 

represent tens and ones. This hands-on approach has really helped them visualise numbers 

and strengthen their place value knowledge! 

                                           

Year 2 have been busy learning all about money. The children explored different coins and 

practised adding amounts to make £1. They also had fun solving real-life problems—like 

figuring out how much change they would get if they bought an item costing less than £1. 

For example, if they bought a toy for 84p, they worked out they’d have 16p left! It’s been a 

fantastic way to build confidence with numbers and understand the value of money. 

                                                   

Year 3 have been sharpening their subtraction skills by solving money word problems. 

They’ve been working out how much change they would receive after buying items, using 

subtraction to find the difference from a given amount. Through these real-life scenarios, 

the children have been developing their confidence with money and improving their 

problem-solving strategies. It’s been fantastic to see them apply their maths skills in such a 

practical way! 

                

 

 

 

 

 

 

                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 have been working hard to find fractions of amounts, using their knowledge of division 

and multiplication to solve a variety of problems. They’ve started applying this understanding 

to real-life problem-solving questions, such as sharing quantities or working out fractional 

parts of objects. It’s been great to see their confidence grow as they tackle more 

challenging tasks with enthusiasm and accuracy! 

    

Year 5 have been exploring the connections between fractions, decimals, and percentages. 

They’ve been learning how to find equivalent values and convert between the three forms 

with increasing confidence. Through practical activities and problem-solving tasks, the 

children have discovered how these concepts are used in everyday life—like calculating 

discounts or understanding data. It’s been brilliant to see their mathematical thinking 

deepen as they make these important links! 

              

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In reading we have been focussing on ‘thinking aloud’ when reading, to help with our 

understanding of a text. Have a look below at the prompts you could use to ‘think aloud’ 

when reading with your child at home.   

 

Year 3 have been reading the story ‘The Worst Child I Ever Had’ by Anne Fine. They have 

been ‘thinking aloud’ when reading a new chapter of the story and even annotated the 

pages with notes to help them. 

            

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

Year 5 have been enjoying the 

story ‘The 1,000 year old boy’. 

They have enjoyed reading aloud 

and practicing using their                                                                                                                    

expression and intonation to show 

different characters and feelings. 

 

   

Year 2 have been doing some reading 

linked to their history unit all about Florence 

Nightingale. After reading the story, Year 2 

were able to write lots of facts about 

Florence and infer what kind of a person 

she was from her actions. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As writers, Year 6 have been looking at balanced arguments based around ‘The Three Little 

Pigs’. They explored if the little pigs are innocent or guilty looking at different arguments and 

justifying their opinion. They then wrote from the point of view of one of the three little pigs in 

the format of a diary. They loved this writing and their creatively flowed! 

     

Year Five as writers have just started their new unit based on the story ‘The princess Blankets’. 

After exploring the text they have drawn out their initial thoughts in the form of a character 

description.                                                                 

    

Year One as writers have started their new story looking at ‘The Elves and the Shoemaker’ – 

have a look at our story map! They then started to retell the story orally and through 

sentences.                                                                                                    

    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As writers, Year Four have been using the story ‘The Wild Robot’ to create their own 

chapters of the story. We loved looking at this story and making our characters act a 

certain way. To help with this characterisation, we included speech and reporting clauses. 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Year 1 have been looking at materials and their properties. They tested materials to discover 

which would be best to build a wall. They found out that playdough is soft and would not 

make a strong wall and they found Lego a good material for a wall as it is strong and hard. 

                

Year 4 have been exploring sound. We undertook some investigations to explore that sound is 

vibrations that travel in sound waves. 
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Year 3 have been exploring jazz during our music lessons. We have made our own scat 

songs and written our own jazz motifs. Scatting is when you make up words to go along to 

music and a jazz motif consists of 8 swung quavers. We find jazz music to be relaxing but 

also irresistibly boppy! 

   
 

   

 

      

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Arbor is now up and running and so far 84% of parents have registered. Thank you. 

The remaining 16% need to register asap please to enable you to order lunches, pay for 

trips and to book Breakfast Club and Little Pears. 

 

Payments into the school bank account and payments via cash are    

no longer an option. 

 

If you have not ordered a lunch for your child, these need to be ordered at least one day 

in advance, but preferably one week in advance. Orders need to be placed even if your 

child receives a free school meal. If no choice is made, a jacket potato will be provided. 

  

Year Group  Attendance  

Reception  93.9% 

Year 1 94.8% 

Year 2  94.3% 

Year 3 92.2% 

Year 4 95.1% 

Year 5 93.0% 

Year 6 94.5% 

Please remember that if your child(ren) are unwell and will not be attending school, please 

make sure you contact the school to inform them each day they are absent. 

 

Current academic Year 

to 13th June 2025 : 94.00% 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PSHRE continued  

 

 

If you haven’t received any letter that is relevant to your child’s year group, please call into the office  

Year 5 : Bishop Perowne Taster Day                                                                                                       

Whole School : Cool Earth Week                                                                                                               

Whole School : Cool Earth ‘Reuse’                                                                                                                                 

 

PARKING 

 

 
 

As building work at the Fairfield Centre is commencing again this 

week, could you please not use the car park as spaces are very 

limited and needed for the centre and school staff. 

The bay is coned off every day and should not be used at any time. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you got any clothes or toys you don't want or need anymore? Fancy a change? Help 

us to reuse by taking part in our clothes and toy swaps! Bring in anything you don't want any 

more and then you can pick some new clothes or toys - it's a win win situation! 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s been a wonderful year of French! Using some of the learning we 

have done this year can you tell people about the weather and the 

activities you will be getting up to this Summer! 

   

Years 3 and 4 have spent some time creating some incredible songs and 

raps in French! We’ve been so impressed with these. Make sure to share 

them at home! 

 

Year 5 have done a great job                                                                                

giving directions in French. Use                                                                               

the compass to share some of                                                                                                    

these at home! 

 

 

     

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

In Art, Year 3 had a go at making our own coil pots. We started off by making a pinch pot 

then used a slip to add the coils on top. We are now designing a canopic jar which we will 

make using the coil method. In science we have carried out an investigation to see if the 

surface of an area affects the distance a car travels. The children changed the surface of 

the runway using different materials, for example, a scarf or carpet. 

                

Year 4 have just started our new unit of Printing looking at our key artist, Cath Kidson. After 

looking at her website and exploring her life and career they created fact files. As artists, 

they had each decided what their fact file will look like and have all formatted them 

differently. Check them out! 

                

Year 5 have been using mod-roc to create 3D planets. Year 5 used their knowledge of the 

planets in our solar system from science and implemented their skills using sculpting and 

painting to create wonderful models of their chosen planet. 

                

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

JULY DIARY DATES 

 

                 



 

 



 

WHO’S WHO IN SCHOOL 2024/25?

MR PRIGG : HEAD TEACHER 

MRS FINNEGAN : DEPUTY HEAD OF SCHOOL 

MRS V SMITH : SENCO 

OFFICE : MISS WALTERS & MRS RANSCOMBE 

MRS HAWKES : NURSERY MANAGER 

MISS HEMMING : RECEPTION TEACHER 

MISS COLE : YEAR 1 TEACHER 

MISS K JONES : YEAR 2 TEACHER 

MISS EAST : YEAR 3 TEACHER 

MS FERGUSON : YEAR 4 TEACHER 

MISS WALL : YEAR 5 TEACHER 

MR COX : YEAR 6 TEACHER 

LUNCHTIME SUPERVISORS:

CARETAKER and CLEANERS:


